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A CTED delegation led by Executive Director Jean-Paul Laborde concluded a three-day focused visit to Belarus on 18 October 2013. The visiting team discussed with Government authorities their implementation of certain provisions of Security Council resolutions 1373 (2001) and 1624 (2005) relating to legal matters, financial law and practice, and law enforcement.
During a meeting with Prime Minister Mikhail Myasnikovich, Mr. Laborde emphasized that no country was immune to terrorism and that, because the terrorist scourge was a problem for countries all around the world, it was vital that the international community fight it together.
Referring to the deadly 2011 bombing of the Minsk metro, Mr. Myasnikovich said: "To a certain degree, we have experienced that scourge." He added that the Government of Belarus was committed to fighting terrorism and had placed an emphasis on multilateral cooperation, including with the Security Council's Counter-Terrorism Committee.
Mr. Myasnikovich added: "I think that we will find new projects and points of coinciding interest. We of course need technical assistance and welcome [CTED] recommendations. We are open to dialogue."

